

By e-mail

Our ref: 2089

Mr. Matthew Taylor request-456908-344c6d43@whatdotheyknow.com

29 January 2018

Dear Mr. Taylor,

I am writing to confirm that the University has now completed its search for the information which you requested on 13 January.

You requested the following:

 In particular I would like to know how many EU academic staff have left the university over the last year and how many new EU staff have joined you since. Any help with this would be greatly appreciated.

During the year 19 January 2017 – 19 January 2018, 23 EU academic staff have left the University, and 33 have joined.

We believe we have provided you with all the information you requested. However, if you are unhappy with the way the University has handled your request, or with the information you have received, you may ask for an internal review. You can do this by sending a letter to:

Secretary to Council Brunel University London UXBRIDGE UB8 3PH

or by sending an e-mail to <u>foirequests@brunel.ac.uk</u>.

If we are unable to resolve your complaint to your satisfaction, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Customer Contact Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow SK9 5AF Sincerely,

Mary F. Liddell Information Access Officer

Way F. heddell